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behavior. The membership of this council will include five students and two faculty members. The
Student Conduct Council will make recommendations to the Dean concerning violations of regulations;
these regulations will be determined almost entirely by the students. (We are still waiting hopefully for
the new General Conduct Code for Emory University.)

The student newspaper. The Spokesman, was of uneven quality during the year. Some issues
were excellent; others were mediocre. For a time the interest was so low that we did not have a student
newspaper. But the last Issue of the year was the best. The editor for next year, Miss Cindy Luke, offers
great hope.

The yearbook; Memory ‘69 was excellent. It was dedicated to Ted Davis, Assistant Professor of
History, who served during the year as Men’s Counselor.

Three Negro students attended Oxford throughout the year. All of them were on scholarship.
They did well in their studies, and seemed to feel at home on the Oxford campus. One of these students,
Anthony Gibson, has been on the academic Merit List for two quarters; he was elected Chairman of the
Honor Council for next year, was elected to Circle K, and was chosen as one of the dormitory counselors.
Another of these students, Angela Jinks, is president of the Women's Advisory Council. The third, John
Hammond, Is a day student.

Oxford's counseling service has been poor. We expect to improve this service next year. In
addition to Miss Williamson, who will serve as the Women's Counselor, and Mr. Davis, who will serve as
Men's Counselor, we expect to have Dr. Broughton come for one afternoon and evening each week;
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